
From: Kevin Tuckey
Sent: 15/02/2025 1:31:15 PM
To: Council Northernbeaches Mailbox
Subject: TRIMMED: Submission Regarding DA2025/0077

To Whom It May Concern

The following are my concerns regarding DA2025/0077 ( 10 28 Lawrence St )

* Recent developments in the Freshwater CBD have been fraught with substantial delays.
Of the three major developments since 2015 only the northern side of Lawrence St housing
Bendigo Bank and Freshwater Medical Centre ( 15 19 Lawrence St ) has progressed in a timely
manner. The builders for this construction have, however, gone broke during the development
on the corners of Oliver/Lawrence/Dowling Streets. This construction was due to have been
completed June 2024.
The site with a serious delay ( and undergoing repairs as we speak ), is the building occupying
IGA and Bakers Delight at 22-26 Albert St.
Freshwater locals were unable to purchase local foodstuffs for several years due a number of
issues, which included several builders going broke during construction.

Question for Council - Given the spate of building companies going broke, is Council
considering receipt of a substantial deposit from the developers/builders to ensure the work
will continues on the site of DA2025/0077 in a timely manner?
Such a deposit will give comfort to tradesmen regarding timely payments for their work, and
to small - medium sized businesses operating in Freshwater.
I believe the project should not proceed unless Council receives a substantial cash reassurance
to prevent lengthy delays occurring.

* Height ( part 1 ) - the current Northern Beaches Council restriction is one level of shops plus
two levels of residential ( 11 metres ).
With the Affordable Housing exemption another level of residential is permitted (bringing
total height to 13.45m).
The Affordable Housing exemption means the allowable structure is now one level of retail,
plus three levels of residential.
This proposal is one level of retail plus three levels of residential……..and, an entertainment
area on top.
Surely this entertainment area counts as another level as well.
The inclusion of an entertainment/recreation level means there are too many levels proposed
in DA2025/0077. As a result, I protest the number of levels in the plan.

* Height ( part 2 ) - the numbers don’t seem to add up.
When the Caville Building ( 6 8 Lawrence St DA 2001/0393) was constructed the natural
ground level appears to be approximately 21.33m ( as listed at the back boundary's north






